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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.     

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

21 October 2021.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  

 

A review of your record shows that you entered active duty with the Marine Corps in November 

2003.  In 2004, you suffered shrapnel related injury to your left knee after being exposed to an 

Improvised Explosive Device blast in Afghanistan.  You underwent a Magnetic Resonance 

Imaging (MRI) scan on 8 July 2005 that revealed a mild instrasubstance injury of your posterior 

cruciate ligament and mild patella alta.  As a result, you were placed on two periods of limited 

duty.  In December 2005, an exploratory arthroscopy was performed on your left knee.  That 

procedure revealed insufficient pathology to warrant correct surgery.  You had no swelling and 

full range of motion.  However, after continued knee pain, you were recommended for a MOS 

change or administrative separation for condition not a disability on 8 March 2006.  You were 

eventually discharged on 23 May 2006 for condition not a disability.  Post-discharge, you 

continued to suffer symptoms from his left knee condition and received treatment including a 

spinal cord stimulator insertion in 2016 and 2018.  On your previous application to this Board, 

you were granted partial relief in the form of changing your narrative reason for separation to 

disability with severance pay.  This decision was based on an advisory opinion that concluded 

your left knee condition was, more likely than not, unfitting at the time of your discharge from 

the Marine Corps and would have been rated at 10% had it been adjudicated by the Physical 

Evaluation Board.  In your current application for reconsideration, you provided new medical 






